
      MARCH 1, 2017 
      WAYNESBORO, PA   17268 
      PUBLIC MEETING RE:  2015 CDBG   
      PROGRAM MODIFICATIONS 
 
 
Council President C. Harold Mumma called the public meeting of the Waynesboro 
Borough Council to order at 7:15 p.m. with the following in attendance: 
 

Council Members – Delmos Oldham, Patrick Fleagle, Niccole Rolls, C. Harold 
Mumma, Chad Rooney and Michael Cermak  

 
Mayor Richard Starliper 
 
Borough Staff – Jason Stains, Borough Manager 
 Denny Benshoff, Maintenance Superintendent 
 Dan Sheffler, Zoning-Code Enforcement Officer 
 Kevin Grubbs, Head of Engineering Services 
 Sam Wiser, Borough Solicitor (Salzmann Hughes, PC) 
 S. Leiter Pryor, Director of Utilities 
 Jim Sourbier, Police Chief 
 
Junior Councilpersons – Sophie Van Gilder (alternate) 
 
 

This meeting was advertised in The Record Herald newspaper on February 21, 2017 for 
the purpose of accepting comments on the Borough of Waynesboro’s proposed 
program modification to the FY 2015 Community Development program.  Funds 
previously allocated to Demolition will instead be used for Handicap Barrier Removal at 
Borough Hall.  A handicap lift at the pool will not be funded with CDBG funds.  Funds in 
the amount of $109,593 will be available for Borough Hall. 
 
Kevin Grubbs, Head of Engineering Services, commented that drawings and estimates 
for proposed ADA renovations of the restrooms on the second floor of Borough Hall 
(near the Council Chambers and second floor conference room) were submitted to 
Mullin & Lonergan for review.  Also provided was information regarding ADA 
accessibility modifications required to the front entry doors at the Police Department, 
and the doors leading to the back offices from Borough Hall’s front lobby. 
 
Comments from the public were requested.  There being none, however, the meeting 
adjourned at 7:22 p.m. 
 
      Respectfully Submitted, 
 
      Melinda S. Knott 
      Borough Secretary 


